

## PTA Meeting – Tues 10<sup>th</sup> Jan 23

### 1. Those Present

Lea-Anne Potter, Stacey Louden, Rachel Martin, Amy Lawson, Robert Gordon, Rachel Irving, Laura Earl, Sam Cavan, Mrs Dagleish

### 2. Apologies

Laura Richardson, Kellie Harper, Mrs Turney

### 3. Last Meeting

All approved minutes from last meeting.

### 4. Treasurers Report

£290 in from the Xmas Fayre, £332 from Xmas Cones and Tea Towels (more still to come in). Invoice for tea towels is still to be paid. £140 has been paid out to Parent kind for the PTA membership. Total in bank currently - £5331

### 5. School Trip

Lea-Anne and Kellie have been discussing with Mrs Dagleish things we can offer as an alternative to the Pantomime this year as we agreed at the last meeting we would do pantomime every other year. Proposal was put forward that the PTA fund the cost of entry for a visit for taster sessions at Eden Rock. Cost will be £8 per head. (JD error - actually £6) School would pay for the bus. It was agreed that PTA will pay for the trip. Suggestion was made that PTA could also fund the bus. However, it was discussed and suggested that instead, when the fundraising for the works on garden starts, we would donate an agreed amount to start the fundraising off. School are paying for the bus, so no cost to parents. All agreed. Will add the garden project onto a later meeting date, as School are still waiting for quotes for garden.

Pantomime for the next academic year is already booked.

### 6. Recent events

Raffle at the xmas plays went well, for all classes. Hot Chocolate sales at the light switch on also went well. There are still tea towels left for sale which we can sell at any further events.

### 7. Events going forward.

- a. **Colour Run** – Anna Lindsay will lead with this and look at booking a date in the summer. Smaller run at the village hall for younger kids, and an obstacle style course for the older ones. This would be a family event where all could get involved. Sam Cavan has passed some information to Lea-Anne that supply the paints and medals etc. Lea-Anne will pass onto Anna. Looking for a date in the summer to do this. Could look to seeing if we can make a day of it with refreshments and food van maybe. Can discuss nearer the date when we know details.
- b. **Movie Night** – has been asked for by kids and parents. A license is needed and would cost £75 for one movie. Rachel Martin is going to see what type of license she has as we may be able to use hers. If we can plan this, PTA would sell hot chocolate, sweets, popcorn etc. Straight after school would be the best time.

- c. **Summer Fair/Stalls** – children in school have asked about running a summer fair, that they can organise and run. The children would be grouped and given a budget (suggestion of £10 per group) that would be funded by the PTA. They would then use that money to make the money grow, by having stalls. Children would be able to get their entrepreneurs hats on and do all of the plan, prep and selling. Parents, carers and all would be invited into the yard to purchase the things they have made, designed and sold. Very little input needed from PTA apart from funding the initial cost. If none of the children decided to sell refreshments – PTA could sell – but only if the children are not. Mrs Dalglish will take this to the teachers and look to book a date in with them.
- d. **Easter Egg Competition** – 30<sup>th</sup> March – Mrs Dalglish to confirm the date. Decorated egg competition. 1<sup>st</sup> prize - Easter Egg 2<sup>nd</sup>/3<sup>rd</sup> prize – Cream egg. Prizes for each year, Nursery included. Entry £1 per child.
- e. **Easter Disco** – Kids would like a disco but have asked for lots of games not just dancing. Anna Lindsay will check to see if the hall is available on 31<sup>st</sup> March (last day of term) 5pm-7pm. Also need to check if DJ is available. Games and prizes can be sorted nearer the time. Lea-Anne may be able to help with this one, but cannot guarantee.
- f. **Crosby's got talent** – Planning on running this for Sat 1<sup>st</sup> July. No cost for entries (which would be open to everyone – not just kids – or those linked to school), but would charge on the door for the audience. It was agreed we could look at price when we have a date booked it. Lea-Anne will create a poster, and a form to fill in to enter. Entries for the talent need to be in by 1<sup>st</sup> June. PTA members asked if we could run a bar, instead of hot drinks. It was agreed we can do this; we will need to apply for a TEN from the council, at a cost of £20, and arrange to purchase the alcohol needed. Will ask the Stag if they will put up a poster and also enquire to add into the village news as well as in school emails and Facebook. We will also need to have some judges and prizes.
- g. **Tuck Shop** – We will look to now holding the Tuck shop on the last Friday of the month (or closest to the last if it is half term).  
Jan 27<sup>th</sup> – Rachel Irving, Stacey Loudon and Sam Cavan to run, Sam to purchase some small cupcakes and Haribo style sweets for this month  
Feb 17<sup>th</sup> – Helpers to be confirmed.

8. **Google Calendar**

Still awaiting news from IT. Mrs Dalglish will chase up.

9. **Adding PTA onto Instagram**

Lea-Anne will look at doing this, but needs to check the social media policy. We also may have to wait until we have an email address for PTA.

10. **A.O.B**

None

**Date of next meeting** – not discussed. Lea-Anne will check with Mrs Dalglish what dates are available in March, but no events in diary before Easter, so should be fine.